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December 19, 2019 
 
Joint Committee on Ways and Means  
Co-Chairs Senator Johnson,  
Senator Steiner Hayward,  
Representative Rayfield  
and Members of the Committee 
Oregon State Capitol 
900 Court Street NE, Salem, Oregon 97301  
 
Dear Co-Chairs Senator Johnson and Senator Steiner Hayward: 
 
Wilsonville Concrete would once again urge the committee’s support of HB 5024 funding the repairs 
to the Willamette River Locks at the requested $14.4 Million Dollars.  The locks are an important 
facility which provides strong economic advantages for barging material.   
 
In 2019, Wilsonville Concrete transported over 3,000,0000 million tons of aggregate using our 
marine fleet with tugboats (barges) and using our fleet of dump trucks and trailers to support our 
concrete company and CalPortland.  The cost effectiveness of marine transported is clear and was 
highlighted to the Willamette Falls Locks Commission in the EcoNorthwest Economic Assessment.   
Marine transportation has an overall lower cost than trucking due to lower fuel and labor costs.  
 
In November 2019, Wilsonville Concrete was contacted by local businesses wishing to move to the 
cost effective solution of barging.  This has included Willamette Falls Paper (barging paper making 
materials) and an addition aggregate company to barge aggregate into the Portland Metropolitan 
area.   
 
The Corp of Engineers is disposing of the Locks (e.g. eliminating them from federal ownership.) The 
state of Oregon has the opportunity to provide the continued public operations of the locks for 
another 150 years and into the future to benefit private businesses, public activities, resiliency 
planning, tourism, recreation and cultural/historic purposes.  We urge the passage of HB 5024.   
 
 
Thank You,   
 

 
Joe Bernert 
Vice President  
Wilsonville Concrete Products  
 

 




